The National Youth Brass Band of Scotland
14 Cardhu Crescent
Trinity Park
Kilmarnock
KA3 1QX
01563 537998
chboax@gmail.com
17 July 2018
Dear Member,

I hope you have had a good year and are looking forward to being part of the NYBBS this year as we celebrate our 60th annual summer course. 
As you will already be aware, all Senior Band members will be staying in Strathallan School, Perthshire.  As many of you have Internet access and satnav the address and postcode is listed below:
Forgandenny, Perth PH2 9EG
From Airports Dundee Airport is 30 minutes away and the international airports of Edinburgh (45 minutes) and Glasgow (75 minutes) provide links throughout Europe and to the rest of the world.
By Rail: Strathallan is 15 minutes from Perth Railway Station which has links to Dundee, Aberdeen, Glasgow and Edinburgh as well as to the rest of the UK.
By Road: The School is situated 10 minutes from the Edinburgh/ Perth motorway (M90) to the east and the dual carriageway to Stirling and the west (A80).
Inside Strathallan Follow the drive keeping to the right, pass Thornbank and Woodlands Boarding houses and take the left-hand turn, before the Art Block, leading to the visitors parking on the right. Then walk to the Simpson (Reserve Band) buildings where the Registration Desk is situated, just through the double doors in the common room areas of each house.
Please plan to arrive around mid/late morning on the Monday. Registration will take place from 11am in the Simpson House. (Signs in place will make it easily found.) Staff will also be visible at the main entrance to guide you.

The first group meeting to introduce staff and explain the seating audition process will take place at 12noon.  Following this we will have lunch and then begin the seating audition process at 2pm.
There will be three bands: the Reserve Section, and the Children’s Band conducted by John Boax and Gordon Evans respectively and the Senior Band who will once again be led by Russell Gray. The Senior band will be joining us on Monday 22nd July with their course and summer concert finishing on Sunday 29th July. We are delighted that, once again our conductor emeritus, Richard Evans, will join us for the week and work across all three bands.

 I am delighted to announce that this year’s tutorial and house staff will include:
House Staff- 
Alison Hall
         
Rachel Neil


Elaine Roxburgh


Jennifer Cook

Audrey McCrone


Wendy Williams


Tom Allan

         
Damian Martin

Jim Milligan
        
Carrie Boax
Tutors-

Lesley Poole


Richard Poole



Brett Baker



Les Neish



Mark Landon



Michael Dodd




Brian Taylor
As always, I can promise a stimulating and enjoyable week. In addition to full and sectional rehearsals, all players will receive individual tuition from one of our experienced tutorial team and the opportunity to participate in a variety of workshops that we will be organising for you all. At this years course we will be videoing students performing from the new Trinity syllabus and we will require parents to complete an additional consent form if they wish to participate- should you require more information about them at this stage, please get in touch with our SBBA Education Officer, John Boax, johnboax14@gmail.com 
Tickets for our special Sunday concert, featuring our senior and alumni bands will be on sale from 12.30pm at the concert venue (tickets for this can be purchased at the door on the day of the concert)- Stirling’s Royal Albert Halls. We have produced a rather special 60th souvenir programme that will be available at all three concerts – please do not miss it! The concerts promise again to be fantastic ones, giving all four of our NYBBS bands the chance to really shine like the diamonds they are (pardon the pun!) 
Senior band players can be picked up from the Albert Halls after the concert as they will leave Strathallan with all of their luggage by bus before the concert. 
Our House Staff are already busy co-ordinating a variety of events, including a solo competition (please bring accompanist’s part and an adjudicator’s copy), a football tournament, group photograph, movie nights, themed activities, ceilidh (remember your tartan!) swimming sessions and an informal concert (aka ‘NYBBS got talent!’ -which we encourage as many of our students to perform in!)  Should you have any suggestions or queries please do not hesitate to get in touch in advance of the course.
The following is a short checklist of the minimum you require:

· your instrument, clean and in good working order;
· a folding music stand, labelled with your name to ensure you get it back;
· Prepared audition piece and accompaniment/recording if playing in the solo competition

· your NYBBS got talent! act
· mutes if applicable;
· a mug/cup for supper time and/or hot drinks

· sticks etc. if you are a percussionist;
· pencil and rubber for rehearsals;

· suitable indoor footwear;
· an alarm clock (mobile phone with charger should do the trick);
· a towel (an extra one is advisable if you are swimming)
· a swimming cap for the swimming (T Allan has these for sale £2 each)
· Extra pillow if you require more than one

· Water bottle- to refill as it can get very hot during the summer months

· munchies (a select tuck shop will be available as the school is very remote) 
· suitable clothing for the photograph and end of course concert – white shirt/blouse, black trousers/skirt, black socks/tights, black shoes, NYBBS tie (on sale at the course.)
· something to wear that represents your ‘home’ band (polo shirt/hoodie is perfect)
Please remember to label everything, as it can be very difficult to return or retrieve unknown possessions. Sportswear could also be useful but, as always, we cannot guarantee the weather! 
You should have already returned a completed consent form, attached to the previous email. It is essential that house staff is made aware of any potential medical problems.  Medication should be labelled and handed to our nurse at registration when you arrive. Please give too much rather than too little information.  And please don’t crush the form or fold it into a tiny envelope –as it has to be photocopied!  Consent forms should now be returned to our medic Elaine Roxburgh at elaineroxburgh@hotmail.com or post 22 Oakbank drive, Holmhead, Cumnock, KA18 1BD.
We would be obliged if you could also return with your consent form the enclosed Gift Aid form.  By fully utilising the Gift Aid scheme we could increase our annual income by several thousand pounds and would directly benefit the NYBBS family. Thank you to those in previous year’s who have returned this- we could not successfully run our courses without such support.
If there are any special dietary requirements please let Rachel Neil know ASAP by email so that we can ensure everyone is fully catered for during the course.
If you have any concerns or require clarification on any issue please get in touch. I can be contactable by email or mobile number as I spend most of the summer holidays down in sunny Galloway. Use the hashtag #nybbs2018 wherever possible prior to and during the course and check out our NYBBS and SBBA media pages as well as the SBBA website for blogs before/during and after the course itself!
Keep practising and I look forward to welcoming you to our course in the stunning setting of Strathallan School very soon!
Kind regards,

Carrie Boax
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